HO’OPONO

Business Enterprise Program

Services for the Blind Branch

Division of Vocational Rehabilitation

State of Hawaii Department of Human Services

1901 Bachelot Street, Honolulu, HI  96817

Phone:  808-586-5283

Fax:  808-586-4143

M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
    Thursday, April 16, 2020
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room

1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96817

PRESENT:

1. ​Sub-Committee via Call-in: Don Patterson, Mike Miyashiro, Dane Alani, Moises and Stan Young
2. Members via Call-in:  Evelyn Ah San, Chris Akamine, Joel Cho, Ron Flormata, Ivy Galariada, Wilmer Galiza, Byron Jitchaku, Kenny Johnson, Steve Kim, Lespaul Naki, Clyde Ota, Norman Ota, Justin Shim, Virgil Stinnett, and Wanda Takaesu
3. Ho'opono:  SBA Lea Dias, BEP Manager Kathleen Fujimoto, VFS Tad Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guests:  DAG Lori Wada, Desiree Lacewell, and Martha Vo
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Don called the meeting to order at 2:15 p.m.

SPECIAL MEETING DISCUSSION OF WHETHER PENDING ISSUES AND EARLY BENEFITS PAYMENTS DURING THE CURRENT EMERGENCY CONDITION ARE NECESSARY TO ADDRESS NOW:
Due to the technical difficulties at the meeting, Stan asked that the committee bypass the Program Report and directly address the disbursement of benefit payments.  Stan asked if it will be possible to change the $2,000 medical supplement and $3,000 retirement originally scheduled for payout in June and July 2020 respectively to be disbursed immediately due to the coronavirus pandemic.
Kat replied we’re ok to distribute $3,000 which is already in the budget.  She reported the current appropriation available and total projected expenses to the end of the current fiscal year projects a balance of approximately $81,000.
Noted for clarification, under the RS, only licensed blind vendors are eligible to receive benefit payments.  Trainees may seek help from Ho’opono through their counselors.
Following discussion, Stan moved to pay $2,000 medical supplement and $3,000 retirement, total of $5,000 immediately.  Dane seconded the motion.
Don noted there is $190,000 more dollars available because Clyde will not use any of his $100,000 until the next fiscal year starting in July and BCI will not need to be paid $90,000 until the next fiscal year. 
Before call of the motion, Kat referred to the minutes of March 14, 2020 which records a projection of a shortfall of $182,000, and when combined with the $190,000 that is being moved to SFY 2021, then the SFY 2020 budget will be balanced.  Don disagreed.
After recall of the motion, the following committee members voted as follows:  voting in favor – Stan, Mike, Doug, Don, and Dane.

Don tabled the remaining agenda items to the next meeting.

NEXT MEETING:
The next meeting is to be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss and hearing no objections, Dane moved to adjourn the meeting.  Stan seconded and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 3:07 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:
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